OELWEIN FIRE FIGHTERS FOUNDATION, INC.



July 18th, 2022

Mayor & City Council,

Oelwein Fire Fighters Foundation, Inc. has plans to work with the Muscular Dystrophy Association (MDA) again this year to host a local Fill the Boot campaign. The plans include taking voluntary contributions at the corner of First Avenue and East Charles Street on Friday August 26th from 1700-1900 and then again on Saturday August 27th from 0900-1100. MDA will provide insurance coverage for all participating members during the designated time frames as outlined above. We will follow the designated MDA safety policies to ensure the participating members safety remains the top priority.

We would ask for permission to host the MDA Fill the Boot campaign on the dates previously listed as well as requesting to utilize one Oelwein Volunteer Fire Department vehicle for visual purposes only.

We appreciate your consideration to allow us to host this fundraising event that supports a great organization which benefits thousands every year. Please contact me with any questions.

Regards,

Matt Weber

President / CEO

Oelwein Fire Fighters Foundation (501c3)

Muscular Dystrophy Fill The Boot Coordinator